By e-mail to Grant Baldock 
CEO Equestrian Australia  28th June, 2011.

Dear Mr Baldock,

I have been working in the equestrian industry for most of my life as a rider, coach, competitor,  A Level Dressage judge for 20+ years and with the Cyberhorse web site for 16 years.  Perhaps my EFA records will serve to confirm my long standing involvement in equestrian sport.  There are a lot of additional areas upon which I could elaborate if required.  http://www.efavic.com.au/db/person_display.asp?ID=o1,FsAz1wx0&MenuID=Searches%2F11753%2F0
Both my husband and I have been very successful in the IT industry and other businesses.  Our mutual love of horses and sound industry knowledge have allowed us to develop the most popular on-line community for horse lovers and those who service and support their interests.

I have been overwhelmed by the feedback and bewildered concern that has come my way over the past few weeks and people (your disgruntled membership!) seem to be looking to ME to provide answers.  I have summarised the main comments in the following list of questions. 

In order to clarify the future direction of Equestrian Australia's members services, I specifically ask the following and expect you to confirm the receipt of this e-mail immediately and your written response by Friday 1st June, 2011.

1.  Do you see your role as facilitating the wishes of ALL Equestrian Australia members?
2.  Did Inglis approach EA about entering into this arrangement?  If not, please explain how the idea came about?
3.  Who are the parties involved in negotiations regarding a new IT platform for Equestrian Australia?  When did negotiations begin, who was at the meeting and where did they take place?  Please include ALL other parties which have become involved as negotiations have progressed and give brief details?
4.  Which employees, owners and representatives of any interested organisations were/are party to the negotiations and did they have the authority to independently act on behalf of their respective organisations?  In other words, what is the chain of command and the system for checks and balances?

5.  Why was this project excluded  from a tender process which would have ensured that various submissions could have been considered.  

6.  What independent due diligience was carried out to clarify the feasibility of such an important change to our management system. Is the information on the public record? If not, why not? 

7.  Where the EA State branches consulted and given their right to input, suggestions and recommendations? 
8.  Were EA affiliated clubs, members and other stakeholders/partners asked how the current systems have been working for them? Were they asked what they would like to see in any changes??? 

9.  What independent financial advice/audit report was undertaken to scrutinise the financial projections and proposed member benefits to ensure that accurate and realistic numbers were used give details? What guarantees have been put in place to ensure that the project will be viable and members will not be asked to pay more or have a surcharge levied to bail out potential future shortfalls or pay to implement some other system?

10. What non paid support is Inglis/others planning to provide to the membership by covering EA events and other horse shows - if you like, is there a promotion schedule much like the existing people would have in their annual business plan. The current media mix provides a great deal to EA in support and this will need to be replaced by some other form of services if we are comparing apples with apples! 

11. What will happen to member management and member services should the Inglis/other deals fail ... and they drop the ball in terms of their performance of all or part their part of the contract?? 

12. Did Inglis/others disclose that they would be/had contracted/ing outsiders to write software and  that Inglis had no successful installions of an equestrian member management system to act as referral sites or beta test sites?
13.  Will the Queensland company NTP Group or any of it's principals or staff (present or future) have an ongoing role in any EA software implementation?
14. Will there be any comback on EA if they or their representatives have been allowed overly optimistic projections to be used regarding the rewards to Inglis or other providers?? 

15. Will Inglis and other providers guarantee to keep THE agreed system in place and not make changes that may suit their profitability? i.e. If the initial system charges a said percentage/fee for service  , how long will these fees remain fixed and how can changes be made to the original contract? 
16. How does EA propose to protect the integrity of member’s data in keeping with Australia's privacy laws?? 

17. EA states that the deal is worth $1,000,000.00 over 5 years. Please give details of how this amount of money has been applied?
18.  How will this windfall be spent to benefit members? 

19. If EA has agreed to a specified charging structure for services and advertising, how long will Inglis/others abide by this agreement - i.e not implement a commission on sales and lift advertising rates? 

20. What safeguards are in place to ensure that Inglis/others will see out the term of the contract and give members security in the management system, a set fee structure and continuity of supply? 

21. What guarantees, assurances and imdemnities have been put in place to ensure that EA gets paid the benefits/fees? 

22. Can we expect to see reduced membership fees to bring Australian rates in line with other clubs, organisations and countries as presently EA has the highest fee structure of any English speaking country!  As confirmed by recent  letter from Rider Rep. 

23. Does EA plan to increase services to members as part of sharing the financial benefits and if so, how? 

24. What improvements and benefits will be put in place to attract new members and curb the fall out rate? 

25. Lastly and most importantly  ... Why were members not given the right to have an input? 
I would ask you to respond before the close of business at the end of the week Friday 1st July, as I have advised a number of people that I will take action to get answers on their behalf.

Thankyou,

Berni Saunders.
www.cyberhorse.com.au
0422 38 1217
Note:  I did receive a reply on the 29th June.  And Mr Baldock referred me to the Equestrian Australia’s Question and Answers page.

When I accessed the link provided I found that I had to register and log in to get the information.

I did register, and received an e-mail back from Equestrian Australia with my log in details.

